MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD JULY 21, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Walt K., Tom M., John S., Steve T.,  Jeane M., Antonio S., Maggie A., Todd F., Michael F., Susan H., Jason H., Bob M. and Fred S.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 7th Tradition and 7th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors –  Al K., Pat, John D. and Donna/Rachel (Public Information Illinois State Conference) 
Anniversaries – Todd F. (11 yrs.)
Birthdays – None
Announcements – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Donna and Rachel from District 22 previewed the Illinois State Conference to be held in Schaumburg at the Hyatt Regency August 23-25, 2013.  Volunteers were solicited.  
Discussed proposed Bill W. commemorative stamp.  District 41 agrees with the GSO to not endorse the Bill W. stamp.
OLD BUSINESS:

Discussed GSR status at Serenity House and memo sent by Lisa S.  See DCM Report for more details.  Motion to form a committee to respond to the memo was voted down.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  Position Updates and Group Updates were submitted to Area and New York.  Revised June 2013 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Closing balance was $731.34.  
DCM:  (Walt K.)

DCM Report –July, 2013 Revised
· We have ‘visitors’ attending our district meeting this Sunday – members of the 2013 Illinois State A.A. Conference Planning Committee. They will be explaining some of the things that will be happening at the Conference being held next month and encouraging attendance. They should also be signing up volunteers for some of the service positions still needing to be filled at the Conference. 

· We closed our ‘tour of duty’ at the Lombard branch of the Crisis Intervention Center on a high note: 1) all weeks given to our district for coverage were filled and 2) we regained some of our credibility there, latest comments from CIC were “Yes, things went well on Saturday. I sat in on the first 30 minutes of the group. XXXX did well and was able to relate to the clients and speak appropriately about being dually diagnosed and importance of treating the mental illness and addiction simultaneously to get best chances of recovery.  One of the speakers started delving into medications and which ones work/don’t work but the other speaker appropriately redirected back to topic and reminded that everyone is different and responds to different medications differently and that issues with meds should be discussed with doctor.  Overall, I think it went very well and the speakers were able to relate to the clients. Thank you! Thanks go out to all (almost) who volunteered this month.

· I received a note from Phil G. suggesting it is time to update and re-publish our Du Page A.A. Meeting directories. I am gathering changes that I have been made aware of. Please forward to Phil and/or myself any information you have regarding:

· New meetings started

· Groups that have stopped meeting

· Changes in time, place, etc. of existing meetings

· Late, but I followed up on the question of listing A.A. meetings at Serenity House. Lisa Snipes (Vice President/Development Director) provided the following insight and very detailed answer:

"We are well aware of the women’s interest in being listed in the DuPage County meeting directory and I have had several recent discussions .... Lisa M. regarding this ....
The Friday night meeting ... at Serenity House began as an internal treatment recovery meeting for the female residents and their sponsors.... ... the meeting followed the Hazelden Women's Way Through the 12 Steps .... recently they switched to a more AA focused format using the 12 & 12 as their guide ....
... the previous administration .... denied the group's request to have the meeting listed publicly, citing completely valid and clinically appropriate reasons.  ... I ... took a slightly different approach.  I asked Lisa M. to go back and ask the group to make  sure that they understood completely what being a meeting in District 41 would involve. That if they wanted to be listed …, there would  be an expectation of commitment.  They would need to be active in the district service structure.   ..... There would need to be a GSR who would commit to a year (along with an alternate) who .... would also attend monthly business meetings, monthly District meetings, quarterly Assemblies and, once a committee service position is obtained within the District, quarterly Committee meetings along with individual committee meetings.  As the liaison for the group, it is also expected that the GSR attend state and local conferences, workshops, and other AA related events.  Women still in treatment at the halfway house at Serenity House would not be able to fill this obligation.
.... keeping this meeting out of the directory . . . . . is ensuring the safety of the women who are in treatment within the federally funded and state licensed program we operate here.  If the meeting is in the directory, all are welcome. even an occasional man at an all-women's meeting. ....  In AA, our primary purpose is to carry the message to the alcoholic who still suffers.  You can't send him to the men's Friday night – it's not an AA meeting .....
There were many other considerations that were presented to the group but the bottom line was that I left the decision up to collective Group Conscience of the women at the meeting.  All I asked was that if all questions had been thoughtfully considered and the group still wished to move forward, that ... the GSR who .... along with her Alternate (if one has been elected) come over and introduce themselves – only because if Serenity House is going to be a real meeting in DuPage County, they are going to be a real meeting with real, active representation. My understanding is that the majority decided  that this was more than they wanted to take on at this time ....  I hope that this is helpful in explaining our position regarding this meeting.  I encourage you or your treatment chair to contact me should you have any additional questions.  In addition. I would be happy to come and spend some time at your district meeting some Sunday afternoon – just let me know when!
D40 (Lisa is a member) has pretty good GSR participation but not even our GSRs do it all.  My point in expecting that the GSR for Serenity House be active in service within your district is exactly for that reason. ....  We don't want yet another person . . . . to take on the role of  GSR in name only.  AA is program of action.  ..  We encourage it (people with less than a year getting involved in service).  The problem is, many of the women commit to service positions ….. then realize that the commitment becomes a conflict with their treatment program or even their personal lives.  We’ve had women commit to chair meetings, or greet at a meeting, or make coffee for the month only to realize that it falls on the same night/s that they have group here, …..  being a GSR would be a great opportunity for a newcomer, but done right, it is a responsibility.  A welcome responsibility, but one that takes commitment ….
I mentioned other considerations.  If everyone in the halfway house today might want to have the meeting listed as an AA meeting, that's great.  Yet what will happen if – by group conscience – the women decide tomorrow that they want to change it to an Emotion’s Anonymous meeting?  And .. ..(then).. decide that it should be an NA meeting ….?  Right now, they have that autonomy because  it’s their own internal support group recovery meeting.  But the women who live in the house change often.  And they don't always agree on what they want.  Having that choice is something actually works well for them, whether they realize it or not.
I am good with whatever they decide.  I just want to make sure they are good with their decision.
I will provide a totally unabridged copy of the above to anyone desiring it, please let me know if you do.
· The Anona East Operating Board was not approached as yet about possible contributions to A.A. from individual groups, or by some other method. John S. has volunteered to help with this task.  Hopefully we will have an answer from the Club next month.

· I also forwarded the ‘how to find a meeting in all of Illinois’ to Antonio. I also sent it to Jeane in the event we place it on our website.
Motion to approve a one-day workshop format over a three-day conference on 12 Step Calls was approved.
Alt. DCM:
(John S.)  Reviewed current and upcoming events and flyers.  Updated upcoming events for District 41 and Area 20.  Encouraged participation in the State Conference.  Discussed distribution of contributions from Club groups to Anona East vis-à-vis District 41. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H.) Jason H. and John D. reviewed “Answer Call” answering system.  Motion to look further into “Answer Call” system was approved. 
ARCHIVES:
(Open)  
BTG:  (Open)  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  Will continue to seek information.
GRAPEVINE:  (Bob M.)  No report.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Walt K. reported that the Newsletter will be late due to personal problems.  New Newsletter will be out by September 1.
LCM:  (Tony W.)   Absent.
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Open)  
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  There are now three meetings per month at Elmhurst IOP.  Spent extensive time at Good Samaritan with Spanish-speaking clients.  Will present DUI speakers at various locations.
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of 27,820 hits.  Posted various events and minutes on website.
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Walt K. reports Workshop on Sponsor/Sponsee relationships will be in late August or early September.
Walt K. mentioned open positions in District.  Also solicited help in distribution of pamphlets to Villa Park Library.  

John S. stated that nominations for the September District elections need to be in by the end of August. 

Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, August 18, 2013 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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